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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE  

BY DEPUTY J.A. HILTON OF ST. HELIER 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 14TH MARCH 2017 

 

 

Question  
 

Further to previous occasions on which I have asked about the vacant residential property attached to Rouge 

Bouillon School, and given the shortage of housing in the Island, what does the Minister intend to do about 

this matter to ensure that the property is let and does not fall into disrepair through neglect? 

 

 

Answer 
 

The Deputy will be aware that there is pressure on provision of both indoor and outdoor space at the Rouge 

Bouillon School.  The relocation of the Police service from the adjacent site provides an opportunity to 

consider how these needs, together with potential improvements to the operation of the Fire Service, can 

be achieved.  The former school property may play a part in reconfiguration of that space and no decision 

to consider re-letting the property will be taken until that exercise has concluded.  Due to the proximity of 

the property to the school, any decision to re-let the property will be taken in conjunction with the Education 

Department. 

 

 

 


